
Memorandum  

Date: November 19, 2010 

To: Amy Boley, IEPA Springfield 

From: Jeff Adams 

Subject: Roxana, Illinois—Dissolved Phase Groundwater Investigation 

Proposed Groundwater Monitoring Well  

 

URS Corporation (URS) is submitting this memorandum requesting concurrence for the placement of a 

monitoring well on ConocoPhillips’ West Property, on behalf of Shell Oil Products US (SOPUS).  The purpose 

of this well is to monitor conditions outside the southwest portion of the benzene groundwater plume. 

Groundwater quality at this location (GWP-27) was recently delineated vertically via groundwater profiling 

(Figure 1).   The sampling was conducted to address comments provided in the August 5
th
, 2010 agency letter.  

The work was completed in accordance with the workplan and approval conditions (dated January 21, 2009 and 

approved May 12, 2009).  Grab groundwater samples were collected via sampling through a four-foot long, 

mill-slotted sampler advanced by a Geoprobe.  Samples were collected after purging and monitoring field 

parameters for stabilization criteria.  Two samples were collected, the first from just below the water table at a 

depth which provided sufficient head for sampling (approximately 28.5 feet below ground surface (bgs)) and the 

second approximately eight-feet below that sample (approximately 36.5 feet bgs).  The samples were analyzed 

for volatile organic compounds (VOCs) and semivolatile organic compounds (SVOCs), including Polycyclic 

Aromatic Hydrocarbons (PAHs). 

The analytical results were loaded into an Access database, and an initial data screening was performed by 

comparing the concentrations of detected analytes to the Illinois Class I groundwater criteria (35 IAC Part 620 

Class I Groundwater Quality Standards (GQS)).  Figure 1 provides the results of this screening, showing both 

detections and exceedances.  The bis(2-ethylhexyl)phthalate detections are likely attributed to sample tubing or 

are laboratory artifacts.  The complete laboratory data package from the profiling exercise is also attached.   

We plan to install a well at a location to be determined in the square shown on Figure 1.   This general location 

is the best location in the West Property to monitor the southwest portion of the benzene groundwater plume, 

due to the groundwater results (non detect for benzene) and surrounding structures that limit well placement in 

this area.  The monitoring well will be installed per the workplan and subsequent Agency correspondence.  As 

an example, the monitoring well will be with a maximum 10 foot long screen. 

We will implement the subject plan upon Agency approval.   

 

Gina Search, IEPA Collinsville 

Kevin Dyer, SOPUS  

 

cc: 
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